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Memorandum 
Department of Public Works 
 

 

TO:   Michael O. Geisel, P.E. 
   City Administrator 
 
FROM:  James A. Eckrich, P.E. 
   Public Works Dir. / City Engineer
  
DATE:  March 29, 2018  
  
RE: Removal of Deer from City Right of Way  
 

 
The City of Chesterfield has been notified that effective June 1, 2018 the Missouri 

Department of Conservation (MDC) will no longer remove deer from City right of way.  
City staff has solicited costs for deer removal from area contractors, with Animal Care 
Service (ACS) submitting the low bid of $125 for weekday pickup during business 

hours, and $150 for weekend or non-business hour pickup.  The City Staff estimates 
that it will be necessary to remove up to 25 dead deer per year from City right of way, 
at an estimated annual cost of $3,500.  The costs for 2018 (estimated at $2,000) will 

be absorbed within the existing street division budget, with no budget adjustment 
being requested at this time.  Beginning in 2019, the budget request for contractual 

services will be increased by approximately $3,500. 
 
Please note that this will not affect deer carcasses located on State or County 

roadways.  Those agencies will still be responsible for the removal of deer (as well as 
other animals and any debris) located on State and County roadways. 

 
While the City of Chesterfield cannot recommend contractors, residents who contact 
the City with dead deer on private property will be provided the name and contact 

information for the contractor used by the City of Chesterfield.  ACS has indicated 
that the cost to remove deer from private property will typically range from $150 to 
$250.  This would obviously be paid directly by any residents who choose to use this 

service.  Note that the cost for removing deer from private property is typically higher 
than that for removing deer from the right of way due to the difficulty in moving the 

deer to the street where it can be lifted onto a truck for disposal.   
 
Action Recommended 

This matter should be forwarded to the Planning and Public Works Committee for 
informational purposes only.  No action is necessary unless PPW desires for City Staff 
to handle this matter differently.   
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